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       Homeowners Association 

                 P.O. Box 202                   

            Carmel, IN  46082

On June 2, 2016, a new Brookshire Village Homeowners Association Board was elected.  The office holders are as follows: 

President - Dixie Packard 


Grounds & Maintenance Chair- Suzanne Irwin

Vice President – Donald Flanagan    

Architectural Chair – 
John Ramsbottom

Secretary – Pauline Scholer 


Crime Watch Chair – 
Doug Moulder

Treasurer – Ronald Fritz 


Social Events Chairs – Lucy Brewer and Debbie Spelbring
August 2, 2016 is our Annual Ice Cream Social on the Circle.  As usual, we will be visited by Carmel Firemen as well as Carmel Chief of Police Tim Green and other Police Officers.  This year, in light of the horrendous attacks police officers have suffered throughout our country, we want to recognize them with a special presentation.  Our HOA Board will present the Carmel FOP Lodge 185 with a monetary gift to be used to provide Food Baskets to those less fortunate during Thanksgiving and Christmas.  Please come and show your support for our Police.  I am sure we will all have an enjoyable evening.

The flyer you received from Cathy Jackson was her own special initiative.

Brookshire Village residents were victimized this month by unscrupulous individuals.  This time they used the deception of looking for ants. Trimming trees or checking roofs are other tricks they use.  These people are good at what they do.  Don’t fall for it!!!   This time, the thugs were caught by police because one of our quick thinking residents called the police. 

We are trusting people which makes us vulnerable.  We must be diligent and aware of our surroundings.  If you see something or encounter someone suspicious, call the Police immediately.   Don’t worry about making a mistake or being wrong.   

Doug Moulder, our Crime Watch Chair, provided a list of safety suggestions at the Annual Meeting.  I think it is worth sharing again.  Put it on your refrigerator as a reminder to be cautious.

· Don’t hire a stranger that comes to your front door.

· Don’t let anyone you do not know in your house for any reason.

· Don’t leave your garage door open unattended.  Lock the interior door.

· Don’t leave purse, phone, tools, etc. visible in your car during day or night.

· Only tell those you trust when you are going to be away for an extended time.

· Always report anything suspicious to Carmel Police. Non-emergency number 773-1282

We will soon have “NO SOLICITING “ and “CRIME WATCH” signs at our entrances.

The Brookshire Village Board is trying to work with Duke Energy in an effort to get to light fixtures at the Kensington and Bentley entrances.  This has been a struggle because the fixtures and pole are property of Duke Energy and they are reluctant to allow the change.
The Board is also considering two benches to be placed near the trees in the 126th Street common area circle.  Finding the right bench for our purpose takes research. Everything is more complicated than you would think.  Durability and expense are being carefully taken into consideration so that we can make a good decision for our neighborhood. 
Dixie Packard
